ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 18th May 2011 at Alstonefield Village Hall

Present:  Cllr D Griffin (Chair), Cllr N Peat (Vice Chair), Cllr K Stockton, Cllr F Lipp, Cllr R Hignett,

Cllr N Bonsall, Cllr C Reavy.  Mrs M Binfield Clerk.

Two members of the public were also present

(Unless otherwise stated, all resolutions minuted below were proposed, seconded and then agreed by all Councillors present.  Only when a decision is not unanimous will details be minuted.)
6. Declaration of Interest – None

7. Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 6th April 2011 – Agreed and Signed

8 Public Forum – A member of the public asked if there would be a small charge for parking on the playing field during the Leadenboot event. The Parish Council had previously agreed that the playing field could be used and as this was an event where all proceeds were for the village, no charge would be made.  However, it was noted that there would be a sign erected asking for voluntary donations.

Fire Hydrant Maintenance was discussed and the Clerk to check with the Fire Department on how often hydrants in the village are serviced and checked.
9 Financial Matters
9.1 Financial Statement and bank reconciliation as at 30th April 2011- noted  with one correction 
 9.2 Payments
9.2.1– Clerk – M Binfield – April  salary £176.16 – ratified
9.2.2 -  Inland Revenue – Tax for Clerk’s salary - £43.80 – ratified
9.2.3 – RT Safety – Repair kit for play area - £215.98 – ratified

9.2.4 -  Aon Limited – Insurance - £800.13 – approved
9.2.5 – Cllr Lipp – Petrol for Lawnmower - £27.80 - approved
9.2.6 – The Royal Mint (Cllr Reavy) – extra Comm. Coins - £90.00 – approved
9.3 Monies Received

9.3.1 – Sale of second hand lawnmower - £50.00 

9.3.2 – Hire of playing field for car boot April - £70.00

9.3.3 – Royal Wedding coin monies - £50.00

9.3.4 – Annual Rent for Homestead Gardens - £40.00

9.3.5 – Staffordshire Moorlands – Recycling Monies - £228.57 

9.3.6 – SCC – Lengthman Scheme - £174.75 


9.3.7 – Honesty Box Monies: Playing Field £15.57   Toilet Car Park £20.47

9.3.8 – Amount to be paid to Peak Park – 50% of toilet car park monies - £75.36
8 Website – Update of PayPal account – New bank account now opened and monies transferred.  Still small matters to be dealt with before all paperwork completed.
 
9 Planning Matters  - 

9.1– NP/SM/0311/0256 – Proposed change of use of agricultural land to caravan & camping site and erection of associated building – Upper Hurst Farm, Hulme End – Councillors happy with report following site visit.  Planning Department notified of findings and Clerk to reply to letter sent by neighbour.
9.2 – Letter from SCC Environment & Countryside regarding the proposed extinguishment of part of Public Footpath No.22 Alstonefield Parish – No objections to the proposal
10 Playing Field Matters


10.1 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation – 12.05.2011
10.2 Playing Field Maintenance – Awaiting date of visit by tree surgeon.  Gates to small wooded areas to be fitted in the near future and at the same time an inspection to be carried out on all walls.
10.3 Play Area – Most of the repairs now carried out following receipt of the necessary materials. Further works to be undertaken.

10.4 Car Park – honesty box – report on any monies collected prior to May meeting




Playing Field Car Park –  £69.00        Toilet Car Park  - £56.78

11 Community Paths Initiative – Bids for 2011.2012 – Application form completed and submitted for stile improvement work to be done on route 8 (which is the footpath that runs below Steeplow).
12 General Village Matters


12.1 – Greenhill Site – The site has had a further treatment of Roundup which appears to be working. 

12.2 – Homestead Garden – First annual rent  paid.
12.3 – Report on Royal Wedding picnic on village green on 29th April 2011 – The event proved a success with a super afternoon being enjoyed by all who attended.
12.4 – Highway Community Teams – It was reported that strimming had been carried out down Millway Lane which had made a big improvement.  Thanks to be forwarded to the team involved.  Cllr Gill Heath had also advised the Parish Council that money was available to replace the main village signs.  This would be carried out in the near future.
12.5 – Car Parking letter review – It was agreed that the car parking letter was proving successful and should continue to be used.  A further letter to be used in Stanshope.  Clerk to contact Derbyshire Council with regard to the parking of cars on the Pinch.
12.6 – Harry’s Bank signs – Cllr Bonsall to contact Peak Park with a view to establishing the history of the name change from Sunny Bank to Harry’s Bank.
12.7 – Update on Lengthman Dave Backhouse – Lengthman Ian Redfern to take on temporary responsibility of the village green duties whilst Dave Backhouse is recovering from surgery.
12.8 – Parish Newsletter Contribution – It was agreed that the allocated contribution of £50.00 towards the newsletter would be submitted end of May.
13 Correspondence In (For Information Only)
14 Any Other Business 


14.1 – Payment for Ian Redfern Lengthman – April/May work sheet - £184.00 - approved

14.2 – Policy on playing field hire for outside organisations.  It was agreed that there would be a set rent of £75.00 and that the top half of the field would be sectioned off for the purpose of car parking.


14.3 – Clerk to report pot holes in front of Homestead Cottage to CLARENCE

14.4 – Cllr Griffin to chase Abi Ball, Peak Park with regard to the sectioning off of one Coach parking space on the toilet car park.
15 Date of Next Meeting – 29th June 2011 
